Association of Advanced Nursing Practice Educators (AANPE)

Formally the UK National Organisation of Nurse Practitioner Faculties (UKNONPF)

The Nurse Practitioner / Advanced Nursing Practice concept has grown steadily over the last decade with many universities across the UK running either RCN approved Nurse Practitioner programmes or similar courses for nurses working in advanced level roles.

In November 2002, representatives of many of these institutions worked together to establish UKNONPF, building on the experiences of the original NONPF in the USA.  An executive steering committee was identified and determined that UK NONPF will serve as a forum for: 

· Collaborative curriculum development and standard setting for NP education across the 4 countries of the UK

· Establishing the role and status of NPs through interface with other professions, professional and statutory bodies, commissioners, employers and relevant government bodies,

· Collaboration between US and UK NP education providers via NONPF, 

· Sharing information on national and international developments that are pertinent to NP education, to promote best practice,

· Networking, problem sharing, problem solving and mutual support,

· Acting as an expert advisory group for consultation, professional advice and policy development.

Subsequently, UK NONPF has aligned with the RCN Nurse Practitioner Association as a network group to support UK NONPF in its early stages of development and enable collaborative activity in relation to education.  

More recently a Memorandum of Understanding has been signed to establish a formal affiliation between NONPF (USA) and this organisation.  This is a very exciting development that will lead to a mutually beneficial working relationship in the future.  As an outcome of this arrangement, UK NONPF has agreed to change its name from UK NONPF to the Association of Advanced Nursing Practice Educators (AANPE).  

Membership of AANPE is open to all HEI’s in the UK that are developing or currently offer advanced nursing programmes at either undergraduate /postgraduate level.  

The current fee for joining AANPE is £50 per Institution.  An application form to join AANPE has been attached or is available from Helen Ward  wardhm@lsbu.ac.uk

A website is currently under construction.

AANPE currently has over 25 HEI’s who are interested in this development, with 12 paid-up members.  We are hoping to attract more by hosting a seminar on 25th February 2005 (see attached flyer). 

We hope that representatives from your institution will be able to join AANPE and attend the seminar, for what should prove an excellent opportunity to share experiences and network.  We also anticipate that discussions will help to shape the AANPE response to the NMC consultation on post-registration nursing regulation that will be running at the time of this seminar.

We look forward to hearing from you and taking this very exciting work forward.

Mike Walsh, St Martins University College, Lancaster 

(Chair AANPE)

Helen Ward, London South Bank University 

(Deputy Chair AANPE)
